
 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER 

No 9   June 1st, 2018 

 

From the Principalôs Desk 
 
We had a great assembly this week to celebrate 
reconciliation week. You can see some of the 
fabulous art work featured in our newsletter 
today. 
 
As part of our STEM ambassador program we 
have a number of students presenting at a 
teacher conference at the Zoo on Monday. It is 
really wonderful to watch our students confidently 
present to adults and teach them how we learn 
here at Prospect North.  
If you have not seen the recent publicity about the 
new Gonski report go online and have a read. 
The changes they are recommending to 
implement very much reflect our direction here. 
Student led learning, using learning progressions 
rather than grades, targeted teaching to students 
when needed rather than teaching to everyone at 
the same time/level and of course 
investigation/inquiry as the basis for learning in 
context. 
We really do lead the way with many of these 
innovative learning strategies and have a steady 
stream of educators coming to us for advice. Itôs 
something we put a lot of time into and are really 
proud of. 
 

We currently have 3 vacancies if you are 
interested in joining our Governing Council. We 
meet twice a term on a Monday evening and 
discuss school and OSHC issues, plans and 
structures. We would love to welcome parents to 
join the group and participate in our decision 
making. Please contact the front office if you are 
interested in joining. 
 
Donôt forget to put an order in for tickets to our 
upcoming disco, tickets need to be pre purchased 
by returning your slip and money to the front 
office. Please use the envelope provided to avoid 
long lines in the office area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Tem 2, 2018 30th April ï 6th July 
 

 

June 6th Rooms 3 & 4 Morialta Nature Playground 

Excursion 
11th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
14th  School Disco 
20th World Refugee Day 
25th Governing Council meet 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Student Learning 
Rooms 5, 6 and 7 have continued our Science 
topic of simple machines and are up to the 
ideation stage. We came up with over 600 ideas 
between the three classes and sorted them into 
ñHowò, ñNowò, ñWowò 
and ñImpossibleò  
We have begun our 
personal inquiries and 
have completed our 
Mind Maps (facilitated 
and guided by Studio 
12) and our Inquiry 
Plans.  

 
In literacy groups we are looking deeper at text 
through activities which help us infer. This has 
helped us make connections to our own 
experiences, to other written and visuals texts 
and to our world. We have also begun coding 
through code.org and Scratch Junior. In week 2 
The skeleton crew came to visit and taught us 
that we need calcium, vitamin D and exercise to 
keep our bones healthy. In Shared Activity we 
choose an activity to do and work with others. 
Some of us have learnt how to French knit and 
have made flower 
headbands, some of 
us have built 
communities with 
the Lego and some 
of us have created 
puppet shows.  
 

 
 

This week Room 8 set off on its long awaited and 
very big learning adventure.  We are at Zoo 
School for three days, completing the immersion 
stage of STEM investigation. 
The students of Room 8 are such talented 
designers that they have been given the Zoo 
Directorôs approval to upgrade 4 of the aging 
animal enclosures.  Money is no object!  What a 
golden opportunity to innovate and make a whole 
lot of animals happy at the same time. 

 
Firewood Wanted 
We are planning to use the fire pit again this year 
during book week, and are looking for donations 
of wood to burn.  If you are able to donate any 
wood, please let the front office know.  We are 
able to collect if necessary. 
 

Summer Sport 
The 2017/18 Summer 
Basketball and Netball 
Season has come to an end 
and we are full swing into 
our Winter Season Sports 
of Netball and Soccer.  We 
had three teams play the 
summer season throughout 
term 4 and term 1. Here's 
some pictures of one of our 
basketball teams, students 
voted Riley as best and fairest and Lawson has 
most improved for the season. A big thank-you to 
all our coaches for volunteering this season. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Star Readers 
Congratulations to Jeevan (Room 10) and Tyler 
K (Room 8) who were our Star Readers for weeks 
4 and 5.  We have one Star Reader pack to give 
away for the next 4 weeks. To be in the draw 
students need to have completed the Premierôs 
Reading Challenge.    



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We celebrated Reconciliation Week with a 
special assembly on Thursday May 31st.  Our 
Aboriginal students proudly ran the assembly. 
Tashana read the Acknowledgment of Country, 
which was followed by the National Anthem.  Our 
Aboriginal students then introduced themselves. 
Tashana and Shyla sang to the Isaiah Firebrace 
song, Itôs Gotta Be Youò and Clementine narrated 
a Dreamtime story. 
The focus of the assembly was the amazing 
artwork which classes have been doing in Visual 
Arts .  Students proudly showed their work, and 
explained what their class had been doing.  All 
the artwork incorporated Aboriginal Studies.  You 
can see examples of this amazing work in the 
photos. 
 
Some of the work was created in óPaint and Chatô 
sessions, which are Visual Arts sessions where 
Aboriginal students have the chance to be 
creative, tell their stories and stay connected to 
each other, their community and culture.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All classes have worked with 
their Buddy class to design a 
hand with symbols from their 
culture. Representatives from 
each class told us what they 
had decorated their hand with 
and why it was important. 
These were placed on the 
mound by the nature 
playground to create a sea of 
hands. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Itõs National Reconciliation Week  this week, 

and this yearõs theme, ôDonõt Keep History A 

Mystery õ, is an opportunity for us to explore 

and learn more about lesser known aspects of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 

histories, cultures and achievements.  

Room 5 learnt about waterlilies that 
were often used as bush tucker.  

They used watercolours and pastels 

These are Grevillea flowers made 
by Room 5, created by printing on 

cardboard. 

Paintings by years 5/6/7 students 
featuring Uluru, the storehouse for many 

Dreamtime stories. 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Crafty óGuinkinsô spirits made by senior óPaint and 
Chatô students. 

Rooms 0,1 and 2 made black 
bean cookies and seed pods from 

clay. 

óGroup Energyô, a canvas painted 
by the Aboriginal students in óPaint 

and Chatô. 

Artwork by Miah based on the 
Dreamtime story of óThe Three 

Sistersò. 

ñIdentityò, a canvas created by our 
Aboriginal students in óPaint and 

Chatô 

Paintings by Room 7 of Mimi 
Spirits on backgrounds made to 

look like rockface. 

Room 9 learnt how to sew water spirits known as 
óYawkyawkôs, using felt and wool. 

Collages by Room 6 illustrate the 
wattle tree or branches in flower. 


